REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, JULY 18, 2023
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Lindner, Schultz and Weyer present.  Prein was absent.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  


Citizens present were Teresa Hall, TRG, Jacob Schar, and the Clark County Press.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No changes were made to the July 18, 2023, agenda.

Motion was made by Weyer to approve the minutes from the June 20, 2023, regular Council meeting, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.

Planning Commission-Weyer made a motion to go into closed session per S.S. 19.85 (1)(e) and to invite Toufar, Englebretson, Kubista, and Pieper, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried.  Lindner made a motion to reconvene into open session, seconded by Weyer.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-No meeting held.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– No meeting held.  Kubista reported that he has ordered school zone cones.
Finance/City View Committee – No meeting held.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on July 10, 2023.  Bobrofsky reported that a donation from the Patzwald Family was received.  Bobrofsky reported that the circulation from January to June 2023 was 9,048, and in 2022 it was 7,481.  Bobrofsky reported that two performances were held at the Loyal Elementary school in conjunction with the summer reading program.  The magician had an attendance of 170 and the Climb had an attendance of 155.  Bobrofsky reported that three pallets of discarded booked were shipped to Thriftbooks.  Bobrofsky reported that there will be no meeting in August.  Next library meeting will be held on September 11, 2023, at 5:30p.m.
Personnel Committee – No meeting held.  Next meeting will be held August 1, 2023 at 1p.m.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.  Mayor Engelbretson reported on the fireworks.  This will be discussed at budget time and possibly combining the show with Greenwood.

Weyer made a motion to approve the following bartender licenses:  Jana Young, Debra Schofield, Timothy Fravert, and Brad Zepplin seconded by Geier.  Motion carried. 

Bobrofsky made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $78,883.43         
WATER UTILITY: $21,290.97
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $26,952.56
Seconded by Weyer.  Motion carried.  

Brock made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, July 18, 2023
